
August 2018Newsle er for Kansas Begins Here!

***************************************************************************************************

Did you know that you can recycle many items in Goodland?  Recycling reduces landfill waste, and recycling more will

help to lessen the need for landfill use, which lessens the amount of waste for future generaƟons.  YOU can be a part

of that future. Recycling preexisƟng materials, lessens the polluƟon and liƩer entering our natural environment as well

as the volume of waste that we bury and burn.  There are 3 locaƟons in Goodland with recycling bins.  Currently, these

bins are for Paper/Magazines, Glass (clear or colored),  and Cans (aluminum or Ɵn).  The Goodland Recycling Program

looks forward to adding Cardboard and PlasƟc recycling in the future.  The three locaƟons are:

-7th & Caldwell

-NE Corner of the Walmart parking lot

-18 St. & Arcade (Across from the City Shop)

**NOTICE**

Ensuring that all properƟes have house numbers displayed assists first responders in being able to

quickly respond to emergency situaƟons. In fact, this provision is so important that it has been a

requirement in the City of Goodland since 1972 (Ord. 884) and carries a misdemeanor and fine of

$25 per day for violators. Beginning October 1, 2018, properƟes without house numbers displayed

will be subject to this enforcement. However, the City of Goodland will be offering free house

numbers to property owners while supplies last. If your property is not in compliance with this

requirement, stop by City Hall during regular business hours to collect your house numbers.



*****************************************************************************************************************************************

Steever Water Park Updates

-The last day to swim for the season will be August 12th.

-Pooch Plunge will be held on August 19th from 3pm - 5pm

*****************************************************************************************************************************************

**PosiƟons SƟll Available for Volunteer Firefighters**
Geƫng involved with as a Volunteer Firefighter is an incredibly rewarding way to make a

posiƟve contribuƟon to your community.

The City of Goodland Fire Department and The Sherman County Rural Fire Department are accepƟng

applicaƟons for Volunteer Firefighters. Personnel will be compensated for their Ɵme and service at

$26.00 per training and call.  Must be at least 20 years of age to apply.  Anyone interested in

volunteering as a firefighter, please apply in person with Fire Chief Brian James at the City/County

Emergency Services Building located at 1006 Center Ave. Goodland, KS.

School offices open August 1st

Jr/Sr High - 890-5656

North Elementary - 890-6558

West Elementary - 890-6163

SCECC - 890-2552

District Enrollment:  Tuesday, August 7, 2018 - 7:00am to 1:00pm
Wednesday, August 8, 2018 - 1:00pm to 7:00pm

Enrollment procedures include: Verifying schedules, paying fees/lunches, and confirming transportation. ALL
OVERDUE FEES NEED TO BE PAID FOR AT ENROLLMENT. Proof of identity: State law requires proof

of identity be provided to the school for all students new to the district.

**If you can not make it to enrollment please contact the school your child is attending on August 1st
to make arrangements.**

**Open house, Tuesday, August 15th: West Elementary - 4:30pm; North Elementary - 5pm;  GJSHS -

6:30pm

Automated Calling System:  USD 352 has an automated calling system for rapid notification purposes.
Please update information as needed.

When classes begin:

-Preschool - August 22nd

-Kindergarten - August 21st

-Screenings on August 16th, 17th, and 20th

-Meet the teacher on August 20th, 5pm-6pm

-1st Grade through 12th Grade - August 16th

For more information and a printable school supply list, visit:  www.usd352.org/news/back-school


